Selectmen’s Meeting
September 3, 2019
4:00 pm
A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members
present were: Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman; Arthur Smadbeck and Michael J. Donaroma. Also
present was Town Administrator James Hagerty.
At 4:00pm Ms. Serpa opened the meeting and the first item on the agenda which was an alteration to
the Chappy Ferry Lease. Present were Owners Peter Wells and Sally Snipes as well as Attorney
Doug Seiderholm and several members of the public from Chappaquiddick.

Mr. Seiderholm explained that the change is adding the MV Savings Bank to the lease as financial
backing. He went over the details and months of preparation with Town Counsel and the bank.

There being no further discussion, Mr. Smadbeck moved to approve the change. Mr. Donaroma
seconded. Unanimous.

Ms. Serpa then moved on to the next item which was James Joyce, however he was not present so
she moved on to the next item which was Mr. Hagerty and the reports for the Department Heads.

Mr. Hagerty stated that the Department Head reports for July are now up on the website if anyone
would like to read them.

The Board liked the addition to the website.

The Board then approved the following items:

Travel Vouchers for the Wastewater Department.

A Commercial Marine License renewal for Charles Ashmun.

A Yard Sale for Stacy Wallace on 9/21 and 9/22.

The Minutes of 08/26/2019.

There still being a group of people in the audience, Ms. Serpa asked if there was anything further.

Ms. Robin Angellili spoke of the lack of adequate parking at Chappy Point in the Summer. She
received a parking ticket and didn’t think it was right. The parking clerk was not any help.

The Board referred her to George Davis, Clerk of Courts for appeal of a parking ticket.

At 4:24 PM Mr. Donaroma moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous
Respectfully submitted,

Approved:
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